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ORDINANCE NO. 1429

AN ORDINANCE REPEALING CHAPTER SECTIONS 13-2 AND 13-3 OF THE CODE
OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION CONCERNING LICENSES
FOR FOOD HANDLING ESTABLISHMENTS AND REENACTING SECTION 13-2 TO
PROVIDE FOR COMPLIANCE WITH HEALTH DEPARTMENT REGULATIONS.

BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION:

1. That Section 2 of Chapter 13 of the Code of Ordinances be
repealed and reenacted as follows:

13.2. COMPLIANCE WITH HEALTH DEPARTMENT REGULATIONS.
All food handling establishments and itinerant restaurants within
the City of Grand Junction shall have passed inspection by the
Mesa County Department of Health and shall hold all permits
required by law, the regulations of the State Department of Public
Health, and the regulations of the Mesa County Health Department.
Should said food handling establishment or itinerant restaurant
fail to secure an inspection by the Mesa County Health Department;
or fail to secure all permits required by law, by the regulations
of the State Department of Public Health, or by the Mesa County
Department of Health; or continue to operate in the event any such
permit is revoked, suspended, or canceled; or continue to operate
in violation of any section of this Chapter; the owner or owners
of said food handling establishment, or itinerant restaurant,
shall be punished by fine or jailing under the general provisions
of this Code.

2. That Section 3 of Chapter 13 of the Code of Ordinances be
repealed.

PASSED and ADOPTED this 7th day of June, 1972.

____________________
Stanley R. Anderson\President of the Council

ATTEST:

____________________
Neva B. Lockhart\City Clerk

I HEREBY CERTIFY that the foregoing ordinance, being Ordinance No.
1429, was introduced, read, and ordered published by the City
Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, at a regular
meeting of said body held on the 17th day of June, 1972, and that
the same was published in The Daily Sentinel, a newspaper
published and in general circulation in said City, at least ten
days before its final passage.



IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and affixed the
official seal of said City this 8th day of June, 1972.

____________________
Neva B. Lockhart/City Clerk

Published: June 11, 1972


